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Reverend Jorge Castro  

Phone: 860-644-2411 ext 109  

fr.castro@aohct.org 
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Deacon Edward J. Giard 

Deacon Michael D. Haines  
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Ginger Bilas  

Phone: 860-644-2411 ext 101 

ginger@southwindsor.cc 
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Robert Dolan     

robert.dolan@uconn.edu  
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Anton Miranda  

stjuniperoserra@gmail.com  
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Laura Pastula    

Phone: 860-644-2411 ext 103 

business@southwindsor.cc 
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Audrey Miranda  

bulletin@southwindsor.cc              
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We extend a special welcome to new parishioners. We hope you will find our parish community a place 

where your faith-life will grow. We also hope you will share your special gifts with your parish family.  

Your presence, your talents and your prayers are always welcome. Please introduce yourself to  

Fr. Castro, after one of the Masses and also please formally register with the parish through 

 our website at www.saintjuniperoserra.org or by contacting the office. 

The churches are open for private devotions:  

St. Francis of Assisi: Monday thru Friday 9:00am-4:00pm 

St. Margaret Mary: Monday thru Friday 9:00am-3:00pm, Saturday 10:00am-5:30pm 

Pastoral Staff 

Faith Formation Staff  
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Anton Miranda  

Phone:860-644-2549  ext 106 

faithformation@southwindsor.cc 

 

 

�����������������
���������������

����������	�� 

Phone:860-644-2549  ext 107 

faithformation@southwindsor.cc 

   

 

Offices located at 80 Hayes Rd, Hours are Monday thru Thursday 9 am to 3 pm 

Friday: 9 am to 12pm  | Parish Office: 860-644-2411 Fax: 860-644-5765 
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Important Information 

����������Parents must attend a pre-baptismal  class and sponsor certificates for the godparents must be 

received before a baptism can be scheduled. Please call the parish office to register.  

����	�����	��For prayer requests or to join the Prayer Line, please call Donna, 860-938-4864, Ida, 860-289-2826 

or Mary, 860-644-0766.�

�	

������At least six months preparation is necessary. Please call Fr. Castro at x109�

����������������	������	� ����������� ��	!���
��Your parish priests, deacons and ministers are eager to help 

anyone who is unable to celebrate with us because of age, illness or handicap. There is no problem visiting private 

homes if we are notified. If you, or a relative living in the South Windsor Catholic Community would like to 

receive the Sacrament of the Sick or would like to receive Communion, please call the parish office so that we may 

be of assistance. 

����	����"�!����������The deadline for the bulletin articles is noon on Friday. Email your submissions to:  

bulletin@southwindsor.cc 

"�#�$��
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	�����: 860-648-0216 
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Rachel Anne Plourde | Benjamin Paul Kwiatkowski 

SANCTUARY LIGHTS  

St. Margaret Mary’s Sanctuary Light burns this week for 

THE FORGOTTEN SOULS OF PURGATORY  

 If you would like to have  the Sanctuary Light burn at   

 St. Francis of Assisi or St. Margaret Mary Church  for the intention of 

a loved one,  please call the parish office 860-644-2411. 

 

SATURDAY VIGIL, August 27 

4:00 p.m. Ronald Rodrigues by Family  
 

SUNDAY, August 28 

Twenty-Second Sunday in Ordinary Time  

7:30 a.m. The Holy Souls of Purgaroty  

9:00 a.m. Harmony Bolstridge by Stewart Family  

11:00 a.m. Maria & Sebestiano Milluzzo, Vincenzo 

 Monaco, Michaelangelo Zullo  

 by Santo & Alfina Milluzo & Family  
 

 

MONDAY, August 29 

8:00 a.m. Daniel Bomaster by His Family   

TUESDAY, August 30 

8:00 a.m. Muriel & Neil Soucy by Son, Warren Soucy  

WEDNESDAY, August 31 

8:00 a.m. Carlo & Tullia Casalini  

 by Children & Grandchildren  

THURSDAY, September 1 

8:00 a.m. Rosemarie Dubiel by Mike & Sally Cianciolo  
 

 

SATURDAY VIGIL, September 3 

4:00 p.m. Andre Veilleux by Wife, Nancy & Son, Alex 
 

SUNDAY, September 4 

Twenty-Third Sunday in Ordinary Time  

7:30 a.m. Pauline Bilideau  

9:00 a.m. Aleyda Tabares  

11:00 a.m. Father Daniel Sullivan by Bilas Family   

Please remember in your prayers 

the following parishioners who 

are ill Thomas Russo, Giacomo 

Ghasa, Scott Mosher, Anne 

Mosher, Rosemary Saad, Lydia Mele, Barbara Mansini, 

Tammy Cross, Mary Caswell, Linda Pratson, Beth 

Jamieson, Helen Palmer, Teresa Foran, Marie Donnelli, 

George Rousseau, Charles Flick, Joyce Abrahams, Kay 

Vuono, Pat Hendrickson, Carmen Rosa Chilicki, Karen 

Cerrato, Bertha Brasfield, Mark Weyrauch, Robert Billig, 

Adam Johnson, Taina Marquez-Johnson, Luca and Nicolas 

Marquez-Johnson, Simone Tedford, Frances P. Medina, 

Paula Musgrave, Richard Mazur, John Ferrante, Michael 

Chappell, Rebecca-Lynn Scullion, Dylan McBreen, Susan 

Degennaro, Lisa Feinstein, Sylvia Gonsalves, Louise Hynes, 

Ginette Collin, Laurie Gilligan, Joan Paterna, Linda Nott, 

Donna Antaya. Please call the parish office to add a loved 

one to our parish prayer list.  

��������	
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EARLY BULLETIN DEADLINE 

We have an early transmission dead-

line. Bulletin articles must be received 

no later than noon Tuesday, August 

30th for Sunday, September 11th. 

Email your submissions to:  

bulletin@southwindsor.cc  

UtÇÇá Éy `tÜÜ|tzx  
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St. John the Baptist 

Question: 

What do we know about St. John the Baptist? 

Answer: 

We know quite a lot 

about John the Baptist 

from the Gospels and 

other historical sources. 

John was the son of 

Zechariah and Elizabeth 

through a graced post-

menopausal conception 

(Luke 1). John would have 

been raised with an inti-

mate knowledge of Jewish 

doctrine and religious 

practice, due to his father 

being a Levite priest. 

E l i z a b e t h  i s  a 

“kinswoman” of Mary. 

While not in the same 

nuclear family, the two were close enough that Mary 

would journey to spend several months with Eliza-

beth during her pregnancy. We don’t know how 

close John and Jesus were as children, but they cer-

tainly knew of one another as cousins. 
 

Luke 3 tells us he began his ministry in “the fifteenth 

year of the reign of Tiberias Caesar,” roughly 29 A.D. 

He lived as a hermit with clear ascetic practices, 

such as rough clothing and a simple vegetarian diet. 

Despite his remoteness, John’s ministry was pro-

phetic. People came from across the region to be 

baptized in water as a sign of repentance. John, 

however, continually pointed beyond himself to the 

one who was to come: Jesus Christ. John the Bap-

tist’s call to repentance extended to the rules of his 

day. John critiqued the local rulers, Herod Antipas 

and his wife Herodias. Previously, Herodias had 

been married to Antipas’ brother, Herod Philip, but 

had betrayed him, left him, and married his more 

powerful brother. John was arrested for the slight 

and was eventually executed (Mark 6). This martyr-

dom prophetically anticipates the trials that 

awaited Christ and his followers. In life and death, 

John the Baptist served as the herald of the Messiah. 

©LPi 
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The Women’s Club will hold it’s 

annual 1
st

 membership  meeting 

on Wed. Sept. 7th starting at 

6:30 at St. Francis of Assisi Hall. 

Mark your calendar and join us if 

you would like to be a part of the 

Women’s Club and see how you can help the Parish 

Community and come make some new friends .  

From Faith Formation  Office…. 

St. Junipero Serra Parish / Faith Formation 

Classes will begin in September. 

Please remember 

to register your 

children as soon as 

possible as late 

registrants may 

cause an increase 

charge for class materials. Our class dates and program 

details can be found on our website. Registration 

Forms are also available on our website in addition to 

the entrances of both churches. 

Please either mail or drop off the completed forms at 

the Saint Margaret Mary Rectory at 80 Hayes Rd.  

There is a black mailbox outside the door and registra-

tions can be dropped off there if done not during office 

hours. 

           …………………………………………………………………………………... 

We are having a Parent’s Meeting for all families 

with children making their First Reconciliation (2
nd

 

graders) or First Eucharist(3
rd

Graders) in the 2022-

2023 School Year. Monday, August 29
th

 at 6:30 p.m.  at 

SMM Church Hall. This is for parents only. 

The Gifts at Mass  

A friendly reminder- if you have scheduled a Mass in-

tention you have the first option to bring up the gifts. 

Please introduce yourself to an usher before that Mass 

so they know who will be bringing up the gifts. Also, if 

you are willing to be a standby gift bearer on a holiday 

or in case the family opts out, please see an usher on 

your way in. Thank you, we appreciate your participa-

tion. 

���������	
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Our church choir will be 

starting up again for the 

new church year and in 

preparation for the holiday 

season. The choir sings 

every other week and      

rehearses on Thursdays 

from 7PM-8:30PM at SMM. 

Our first rehearsal is on 

Thursday September 8th at SMM. All are welcome to 

come join! Please feel free to contact Bobby Dolan with 

any questions (robert.dolan@uconn.edu). 
 

 

We have begun using a different version of the sung 

parts of the Mass (Glory To God, Holy, Amen, Lamb of 

God). We are introducing "The Mass of Spirit and 

Grace"  which can be found in the hymnals, number 

924 thru 932. We hope this reference will encourage 

all to join us in prayerful singing. 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parishioners, 

 Little by little we have begun to return to 

our activities and ministries in the parish. Proof of 

this has been our picnic this weekend. We have 

worked as parish arranging everything necessary to 

be able to enjoy this event as a family. I want to 

thank everyone who has been part of this picnic, 

especially the Knights of Columbus, the Women's 

club, the Men's club, the children and youth of our 

Religious Education program, all those in charge of 

the sound system, the music band, all the donations 

we have received from Carter Cares, all people who 

have prepared the food, and all the volunteers. If we 

continue to work and pray together as family in 

Christ, we will be able to keep growing as a parish 

community. Your parish needs your presence, sup-

port, prayer and help!  

 Psalms 133:1 

 “Behold, how good and how pleasant it is  

for brethren to dwell together in unity!” 
 

May God bless you always!  

Fr. Jorge Castro 

��

What is the 40 Days for Life? 

The 40 Days for Life is an inter-

nationally coordinated 40- day 

campaign that aims to end 

abortion locally through prayer 

and fasting, community         

outreach and a peaceful vigil 

outside an abortion facility. 

This years 40 Days for Life will 

run from September 28th-    

November 6th. 

How can you get involved? 

The St. Junipero Serra Parish Ministry of Life will par-

ticipate in the Hartford Archdiocese sponsored 40 

Days for Life Campaign on Saturday, October 1st on 

the sidewalk outside of Planned Parenthood, 1030 

New Britain Ave., West Hartford. Sign -up sheets will 

be in the church vestibules starting September 3rd. 

Once you have signed up, you will then need to regis-

ter at https://www.40daysforlife.com/en/. If you have 

any questions, email sjs40daysforlife@comcast.net.   
 

By participating, you are helping to end the injustice 

of abortion. Join us as we pray to save 

 the lives of the preborn. 



Offertory of the weekend of  8/21/2022 

 will appear in our next week’s bulletin.  

INCREASE YOUR 

FAITH Come to our  

Cenacle which meets 

every other Tuesday night. Our next meeting will 

be on Tuesday,  September 6th at 7:00pm at SMM 

Chapel. For more information call  

Mike Cianciolo 860-604-1745. 

 

��

St Junipero Serra plans on starting an RCIA        

program (Rite of Christian Initiation for Adults) in 

September. Do you know 

of someone who may be 

interested in becoming a 

catholic, perhaps already a 

catholic and in need of 

completing their Sacra-

ments of First Communion and/or Confirmation, or 

just interested in learning more about their faith, 

please contact Phil Smith at 860-644-0372. We plan 

a gathering in September to explore interest and needs. 

This way we will be able to schedule meetings to best 

suit needs and to establish planned content. Please do 

your part as an evangelist  to spread the Good 

News. Thank you for your time and attention.  

��������	
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RIDE NEEDED TO MASS AT  

ST. MARGARET MARY 

A longtime parishioner from Berry Patch would like to 

attend Mass at St. Margaret Mary. If you are willing to 

help, please contact Ginger at the office at 860-644-2411 

x101 for details. Thank you for your consideration. 

The Archbishop’s Annual     

Appeal changes lives through 

service. In addition to assisting 

the underserved of our commu-

nities, your gift helps those  

discerning a vocation to the priesthood. Your gift to 

the Appeal is an investment in the future of our 

Church and our faith.  

Please know that every dollar of your gift will have a 

positive impact in someone’s life.  

All funds contributed to the Archbishop’s Annual Appeal are used 

exclusively for the purposes outlined in the Appeal literature, which 

can be found at https://archdioceseofhartford.org/appeal/. No 

Appeal funds are ever used for legal fees or settlements.  

We’re collecting food this 

weekend. With your help St. 

Vincent de Paul Society will 

assist Head Start Families in 

Vernon, DCF Families in Man-

chester, local families we sup-

port and Sacred Heart Church in Hartford.   
 

We need volunteers to help 

with the household goods dis-

tribution for 4-5 hours on a 

Saturday morning – one week-

end per month.  If you can help 

please email president@societyhelpline.org 
 

Want to know more about volunteering or attending a 

meeting? Please email president@societyhelpline.org. 

Have kitchen items or good used furniture to share?  
 

Please post your donation at www.societyhelpline.org  

Need help or know someone else 

who needs help? Post a request for 

a s s i s t a n c e  o n  o u r  w e b -

site  www.societyhelpline.org or 

call 860 648-0216. 

Archdiocesan Director of the  

Catholic Biblical School  

Enrollment in the Catholic Biblical School is open! 

Please call (860) 242-5573 for more information or 

visit our website Catholic.Biblical.School@aohct.org  

to apply. 

St. Junipero Serra Parish Men’s 

Club Golf Tournament  

Saturday, September 17
th

, 2022 

8:00 AM Shotgun Start  

East Hartford Golf Club 

Format: Handicapped Team Scramble 

Cost is $100 Per Person and includes 

18 Holes of Golf with Cart, Breakfast 

Sandwich, and Buffet Dinner with Beer Keg 

Proceeds will fund Fr. Sherer Scholarship, Youth 

Group, and various other ministries of the Parish 

Raffle to Follow 

For more information Email Shawn Perry at 

shawn.perry88@gmail.com  
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(860) 644-0067
MARGARET M. SHEA

 John F. Tierney
 Funeral Home Inc.

Dalton J. Zahner

219 West Center St., Manchester, CT 06040

(860) 643-1222
www.tierneyfuneralhome.com

Thomas J. Tierney
Thomas F. Tierney

Family Owned & Operated

Serving the Community for Over Sixty Years.

1275 John Fitch Boulevard, South Windsor, CT 06074
860-528-8421 

860-528-3156 FAX

Visit us on the 
web @ www.kasheta.com
“Power Equipment for All Seasons”

Sales, Parts & Service •  New & Used Equipment Available

Kasheta Power Equipment

DESIGN SVC • WEEKLY MAINTENANCE
MULCHING • NEW PLANT INSTALLATION

HYDRO-SEEDING • GRADING
SHRUB PRUNING & BRUSH REMOVAL

Call for a Free Estimate      860-282-9496  
www.JaysLandscaping.com

(860) 432-8900
938 SULLIVAN AVE, SOUTH WINDSOR

broadbrookgardens.com

10% OFF
with

mention
of this ad

CENTRAL
SEALING, INC.

ASPHALT PAVING
860-289-7900

www.centralsealingct.com
Residential & Commercial • Driveways

Parking Lots • Cut-Out Patching • Curbing
Free Estimates • Fully Insured    Lic.#0549065

Foran Brothers
Contractors, Inc.

FORAN BROTHERS ELECTRIC

REMODELING • CONSTRUCTION • ELECTRICAL
Building Services For Four Generations

860-528-8736
“MAN IS A BUILDER BY NATURE”

CT. REG.
#544006

Elect. Lic.
#121908

Mr. Sparkle
C a r  W a s h

A GREAT PLACE
TO WASH YOUR CAR!

800 Sullivan Avenue
South Windsor

COLONY PLUMBING
Quality Plumbing & Heating Services
Residential • Commercial
Veteran Owned and Locally Operated Since 1984

• Plumbing Replacements • Repairs • Gas Piping • Remodeling •
• Heating Services• Boilers • Water Softening • Water Conditioning •

• Well Tanks • Well Pumps • New Plumbing & Heating Systems •
	 Call or Visit Us Today
	 860-785-8368 | colonyplumbingct.com
	 Happiness is knowing your plumber.

The Catholic Cemeteries Association
of the Archdiocese of Hartford, Inc.

Call our main number to find the cemetery nearest you
All Saints Cemetery

700 Middletown Avenue, North Haven, CT 06473
203-239-2557

Or visit our website at WWW.CCACEM.ORG

Advanced Planning of your Cemetery needs is a loving gift that relieves 
your family of a difficult decision in the midst of their grief. Whether a 
Traditional Grave, Mausoleum, or Cremation, let our caring team of 

Family Service Advisors help you choose your cemetery needs.

For your convenience we now sell Granite Flush Markers and Monuments at all our locations!  
Ask us about the Catholic Funeral Plan, a faith based approach to Funeral Planning

that ensures traditions of a Catholic Funeral are carried out to your wishes.

Kids ages 4 - 15 years

Ninja Training Classes 
Parties

Half-day Camp Programs
Competitive Ninja Team

Field Trips
Team Building Events

405 Sullivan Ave.
South Windsor
 860-436-3500

ninjasouthwindsor.com



	 Ad info. 1-800-477-4574 • Publication Support 1-800-888-4574 • www.4lpi.com	 St. Margaret Mary & St. Francis of Assisi	 04-0198

“BROTHERS BEATS THE OTHERS”

Full  Service • Low  Prices
860-289-9468
860-289-6292

COMPANY, INC.

860.432.7432 TEL / 860.432.9049 FAX
PROHealthCT.com / prohealthct@gmail.com

Dr. Jason Sousa
Empowering families to achieve

true health naturally.
915 Sullivan Ave. Ste 1 • South Windsor, CT 06074

IMPERIAL OIL & 
PLUMBING COMPANY

Plumbing • Propane

Heating • Fuel Oil

Personalized services since 1966

BOILER REPLACEMENTS • PLUMBING REPAIRS • PROPANE INSTALLATIONS
 Ed Havens 	 SOUTH WINDSOR • 860-291-0115	 Ed Havens Jr.
	 www.imperialoilco.com 	 s-1302707  P-1203598  HOD 146

Samsel & Carmon Funeral Home
860-644-2940
www.carmonfuneralhome.com
419 Buckland Road • South Windsor

Sick of poor service and generic quality from 
contractors? We return every call, email, and text. 
We keep every appointment. We stay educated 

and on-trend. No job is too big or too small.
We are trustworthy and honest.

Kitchens, baths, tile, flooring,
drywall, paint, windows, doors, decks, 

siding, roofs, and everything else.

OWNED AND OPERATED BY
PARISHIONER JOHN DZIADUL

CREDIT CARDS ACCEPTED • LIC # HIC.0639110

FULL SERVICE REMODELERS

FOR PICS AND REVIEWS GO TO OUR GOOGLE
LISTING AND CITYWIDEHOMESCT.COM

Call us at 860-836-0297 
ALL CALLS RETURNED

GUARANTEED!

C I T Y W I D E
H O M E S

Support Your Health
Support Your Parish

TEXT: (860) 817-7074

Alkaline Ionizers Water Filter

Support your mental, physical and financial health
50% commission will be donated to the parish

REVEREND E.G. ROSENBERGER 
COUNCIL 5779

Knights of Columbus
Meets 2nd Wed. of 
Month in Church Hall
Meet at St. Francis of Assisi on odd months 
and St. Margaret Mary on even months.

Inquiries: Jozef Chilicki
(860) 282-7972 

www.kofc5779.org

Kevin Paradis
SW Realtor 

& 
Parishioner

860-212-9661481 Buckland Rd
South Windsor

HomesFromParadise.com

Fast, Dependable Service
24 Hour Emergency Service

860-646-3360
www.northeastrooter.com

	 Thomas J Perra,
	 Realtor, GRI
	 Parishioner

Cell: 860-463-1694
Email: tjperra@frontier.com

www.creativect.org | Dan Julian, Broker

860-528-5365	 Hours: Mon-Sat 11am-10pm
655 John Fitch Blvd, South Windsor	 lenas-restaurant.com

Banquet Room for 
up to 100 guests.
Custom menu for 
Special Occasions, 

Events & Bereavements

AIROLDI’S INC.
PAVING

860-289-3876
www.APAVING.com

Contact Mary Hoffman to place an ad today! 
mhoffman@4LPi.com or (800) 477-4574 x6340

Knowledgeable Representation in
CRIMINAL DEFENSE & PERSONAL INJURY

860-644-4700
jesulickesq@yahoo.com

225 Oakland Road, Suite 305, South Windsor, CT 06074
www.attorneyjamesesulick.com

LAW OFFICE OF
JAMES E. SULICK, LLC

Helping Hands
Home Care

Providing high quality, yet 
affordable home care services

 to the elderly since 1996.

LIVE IN OR BY THE HOUR
860-645-7667	 Bolton


